

NATIONAL OFFICE

50 Victoria Street Private Bag 6995 Wellington 6141 New Zealand T 64 4 894 5400 F 64 4 894 6100 www.nzta.qovt.nz

19 May 2017

Stephen Davis fyi-request-5430-cb1ecf7d@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Stephen

Request made under the Official Information Act 1982

The NZ Transport Agency emailed the FYI address on 13 April and 1 May 2017 requesting you make contact to refine the scope of your request of 22 February 2017. In our letter of 1 May 2017 we requested that you contact us by 15 May 2017. Without receiving refinements to the scope of your request, the information cannot be made available without substantial collation.

As advised in our letter to you of 1 May 2017, a number of documents that would have fallen within the scope of your request are now publicly available on our website at: www.nzta.govt.nz/about-us/news-and-media/official-information-act-oia-responses/. We suggest that you take a look at these documents and see if they provide you with the information you require.

As all the information you requested cannot be made available without substantial collation, and as some documents in scope of your request have been made publically available, we advise you that the Transport Agency has refused your request of 22 February 2017 made under the Act. The Transport Agency has considered, pursuant to section 18A of the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), whether the fixing of a charge would enable the request to be granted, but it considered this would not mitigate the above concerns.

Under section 28(3) of the Act, you have the right to apply to an Ombudsman for an investigation and review of this decision. For more information, the Ombudsman website is www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/.

We would be happy to discuss the scope of a new request with you. Please contact the Transport Agency Official Correspondence Unit by email to official.correspondence@nzta.govt.nz or call the Transport Agency National Office on (04) 894 5400.

Yours sincerely

Official Correspondence Unit